SUPERVISORS MEETING
November 19, 2008
CALL TO ORDER
ROLL CALL

Supervisor Gary Ahle, Highway Commissioner William Peach, Town Clerk Alice Schloemann, Trustees: Glenn Loyet, Joseph Hubbard, Kenneth Joseph and Recorder Debbie Dawson.
Others: Herb Gooch, Gary Fohne and Dave Witter
APPROVAL OF MINUTES OF PREVIOUS MEETING
Glenn Loyet made a motion to approve the minutes of the Supervisor’s Meeting of November 5, 2008 and seconded by Kenneth Joseph. Roll call: Loyet aye, Hubbard aye, Ahle aye, Joseph aye, Hursey aye. Motion Carried.
SENIOR REPORT


Glenn Loyet reported that they met Monday night and he was not able to attend that meeting but all the members were there. The next dinner will be on December 4th for the Christmas Dinner. He reported that they will not meet in December. The next meeting is January 28th, 2009.
YOUTH REPORT
Kenneth Joseph reported that they have 9 new freshman applications for the Youth Committee-Morgan Cooper, Leah Wells, Joey Wiegert, Shelby Chandler, Sarah Russelt, Kaitlyn Salby, Tyler Dickerson, Leah Haskett and Kevin White. Jeff Bevirt would like to see all 9 get in. Kenneth Joseph stated that the attendance is outstanding. Joseph Hubbard move to accept all of them and Supervisor Gary Ahle seconded the motion. Roll call: Loyet nay, Hubbard aye, Ahle aye and Joseph aye. Motion carried. 
The Youth Committee donated $1,500.00 to the O’Fallon Police Department D.A.R.E. Program.


Kenneth Joseph reported that the Halloween Party was a success. They will be Christmas caroling December 8th and meet here at 6:00p.m.


Supervisor Gary Ahle had something to bring to the Boards attention about the fruit baskets they used to give out when caroling. Hart’s sold them to us for $11.00 and now Schnucks wants to charge us $25.00 for the same fruit we had last year. We had ordered 40 baskets last year and he feels it is too expensive this year. Supervisor Gary Ahle stated that he had said something to Susan Parkinson about the Youth Committee putting them together and haven’t heard on it. Glenn Loyet made a motion to pass it up this year and Kenneth Joseph seconded the motion. Roll call: Loyet aye, Hubbard aye, Ahle aye and Joseph aye. Motion carried.
PLANNING REPORT

No Report
AFTER PROM
No Report
TRUSTEES REPORT

No Report
SUPERVISORS REPORT
Glenn Loyet made a motion to approve the Financial Packets for October and Joseph Hubbard seconded the motion. Roll call: Loyet aye, Hubbard aye, Ahle aye and Joseph aye. Motion carried.

Kenneth Joseph made a motion to authorize Supervisor Gary Ahle to go to the rummage sale volunteers to seek the funds needed and seconded by Joseph Hubbard. Motion carried.
UNFINISHED BUSINESS

No Report

NEW BUSINESS

No Report
APPROVAL OF SUPERVISORS BILLS
                   Town Fund                     
    $10,253.75
                   General Assistance                  1,349.52
Kenneth Joseph made a motion to approve the bills of the Supervisor and seconded by Glenn Loyet.  Roll call: Loyet aye, Hubbard aye, Ahle aye, Joseph aye.  Motion carried.
PUBLIC INPUT

None

ADJOURNMENT
Glenn Loyet made a motion to adjourn the meeting of the Supervisor and seconded by Supervisor Gary Ahle.  Motion Carried.

The meeting adjourned at 8:05 P.M.

Respectfully submitted by:

Alice Schloemann
Town Clerk

